

Crypto Gets a Boost

June 10, 2025

Do you think cryptocurrencies belong in corporate retirement plans? The Department of Labor does.

Back in 2022, the DOL released a memorandum that directed 401(k) plan fiduciaries to exercise "extreme care before they consider adding a cryptocurrency option to a 401(k) plan's investment menu for plan participants." The rationale at the time was that digital coins were too speculative and volatile to serve a meaningful purpose in tax-qualified retirement plans. There are also significant security risks, since digital assets have been stolen at a rate far greater than stocks and bonds housed at custodians.

Now, as of the end of May, the Department of Labor's Employee Benefits Security Administration has rescinded that directive, meaning that it's neutral as to whether qualified plans should, or should not, be including crypto options. A press release accompanying the announcement said that "We're making it clear that investment decisions should be made by fiduciaries, not DC bureaucrats."

Does this mean that retirement plans should NOT exercise extreme care about crypto investments now? The investment markets are clearly starting to open up to the idea of having digital assets included in retirement savings. There are already a number of crypto options for IRA plans, including those sponsored by Fidelity, iTrustCapital, Grayscale and a Bitcoin IRA. And currently, Fidelity has included a Bitcoin investment option for employees whose companies use the fund group's turnkey 401(k) platform. But for now, few observers anticipate a rush for larger retirement plans to put Bitcoin next to index ETFs on their investment menus.



Sources:

 $\frac{https://www.dol.gov/agencies/ebsa/employers-and-advisers/plan-administration-and-compliance/compliance-assistance-releases/2025-01$

 $\underline{https://www.planadviser.com/dol-rescinds-2022-cryptocurrency-guidance-401k-plans/}$

If you have any questions about this article or want to discuss your family finances, investment portfolio, or financial planning advice, please call on me anytime at my number (215) 325-1595 or you can click here to schedule a meeting.



Please feel free to forward this article and offer to anyone you know who might have financial questions or need some unbiased advice. Most financial advice is sales advice. In stark contrast, we are fee-only (non-commissioned) fiduciary advisors. We just provide truthful, unbiased advice to our clients.



Jeffrey Broadhurst MBA, CFA, CFP Broadhurst Financial Advisors, Inc.







PRIVACY NOTICE

This message is intended only for the individual or entity to which it is addressed and may contain information that is privileged, confidential, or exempt from disclosure under applicable federal or state law. You are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, or copying of this communication, except in accordance with its intended purpose, is strictly prohibited.

Our physical and mail address:

1911 West Point Pike P.O. Box 301 West Point, PA 19486-0301

Contact us:

Phone: (215) 325-1595 Email: jeff@broadhurstfinancial.com